
Congratulations to Tejas Dharmaraj, Devangi Shah, Gabrielle Scullard and Michael Seo for being 
named National Merit Finalists! They were chosen based on superior scores on the Preliminary 
Scholastic Achievement Test (PSAT).  

 

 

Joel Menja, CHS Senior, received the CEF Victor Marquis Cooper Scholarship that is sponsored by 
the Chandler Men of Action.  Joel is pictured with Dr. Craig Gilbert, Assistant Superintendent over 
Secondary Education in CUSD.  Congratulations, Joel! 

 

 

Congratulations to the CHS Book Club for being chosen to participate in World Book Night this April.  
On April 23rd, our students will give copies of Wait Till Next Year by Doris Kearns Goodwin to those in 
our community who don’t regularly read and/or people who don’t normally have access to printed 
books. 
 

 



V-I-C-T-O-R-Y!  The CHS Spiritline and mascot competed in the Arizona State Pom and Cheer 
Tournament in February.  Pom earned 1st place, and Scruffy and Cheer took 3rd place.  Great job, 
Wolves!  

 

 

Talent was teeming on stage and in the CCA aisles during last week’s production of the musical 
Joseph and the Amazing Technicolor Dreamcoat!  Thanks to all of the incredible actors, musicians 
and stage crew members for putting on such an amazing show.  Special thanks to CHS Teachers 
Kathy Valin, Lori Lyford, Stephanie Likes, Kathie Buren and Vanessa Freeman for their leadership.  
What an event! 

 

      

On Tuesday, February 25th, IB Teachers listened to presentations of the IB Group 4 Project.  The goal 
of the Group 4 Project is for students to see the connectedness among the science disciplines while 
working within a team to answer a research question.  All juniors taking an IB science course are 
required to participate as part of their internal assessment grade.  From a given topic, they develop a 
research question and investigate through experimentation or data analysis of published data.  The 
culmination is a presentation and discussion.  The students did an outstanding job! 



 

CHS’s DonorsChoose project, AVID Book Study, is live and ready to receive donations. If you’d like 
to help purchase books that will help AVID (Advancement Via Individual Determination) students 
engage in literacy improvement and practice Socratic discussions, be more organized, have better 
study habits, and be more aware of what makes a good college match for them, please click here.  
Even better:  When someone donates to our project TODAY and enters the code INSPIRE, 
DonorsChoose.org will match their donation dollar for dollar. Donate today and use the promo code 

INSPIRE during checkout to double donations to our project (up to $100).  Thank you!   

The Chandler High School Jog-A-Thon has been canceled due to scheduling conflicts.  Sorry for the 
inconvenience. 

http://email.donorschoose.org/wf/click?upn=ZcI5j55aGB9HBmanSZWLPoOO-2FMJewyXnbchMbJVyHrmEdoYBxmz6fZOJWCv5So36KUlFtEmR-2BEbZn9jMOPTqkUcc1vczNofUcRFD3rDu79cREnhvfhe7bDqTlyQBFD52acQQf734aXIYbyRQ3eUgfsGQkYlb6AaeVX2Wpu8IHBKQL397AJv3Ow-2BK6a9DaGYAmMHCztg3lYvr6fbnF27vdEGP-2BVHPFQRwU12szi9ovMzEd1tH6gskbMVxvVMAmucu_Ckr-2BuckD5RV6QWwvy3GEaqiiCmnfCjX9U5yTJsOr4TN9p-2BagTdq813jQwzjjk-2Fu7X6vqAX3G59KvQ1p1ELtQxrp53nbkU-2FyLlzgDFWgaWk7VmtoodYtphA9J4JqRVz6FH5Jjva0yHqdA-2B40ag1vkNWLGLviwpbwJKDzDGlenMp9moksBB5sl9OegGwBfysdT23aGyeqK2ZaxnQmxqj4R3pwc3Lai1pCMxGN-2B6HVs1-2FdmLSBy5y11-2FYYs9kHJXQxj2fbx7LZv9bVtMuoQulOCpLSonkxh5S82YOY9B3J4NHOrrq0ZV5FaBXjYNGOt2NnGpGG3LO75QCu6dTGZyJTOpg-3D-3D
http://www.donorschoose.org/project/avid-book-study/1183419/?rf=email_system_2014_02_teacherid_2223985&challengeid=370241&utm_source=dc&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=proposal_approve


Exciting news!  Students, staff, and alumni of Chandler High are in the initial stages of forming an 
Alumni Association as we celebrate our centennial year.  We hope to have a very special 
Homecoming and Reunion Weekend at the end of September, so we are inviting you to get 
involved!    To be added to our email contact list, click here. 

CHS is offering 8th graders interested in participating in Chandler High School’s International 
Baccalaureate and Middle Years Program an opportunity to spend a day on our campus participating 
in a shadow program.  Students will attend classes from period 1-4 with an assigned CHS IB/MYP 
Student Ambassador.  Upcoming Shadow Days are March 4th and April 1st.  Click here for more info 
and to access the required request form. 

 
 

CHS students interested in attending the following presentations by visiting college reps may sign 
up in the Career Center: 

 Central College, Pella, IA- Tuesday, March 4th @ 10:00 a.m. 

 Carrington College- Thursday, March 6th @ 10:30 a.m. 

 Mesa Community College- Registration Workshop for Seniors- Wednesday, April 2nd- Sign up 
for a time between 8:30 a.m. and 10:30 a.m. in the Career Center 

 Northern Arizona University- Junior Day- Thursday, April 10th @ 8:30 a.m. 

 Arizona State University- Junior Day- Wednesday, April 16th @ 8:30 a.m. 

 Texas Tech- Junior Day- Wednesday, April 16th @ 10:30 a.m. 

 Grand Canyon University- Junior Day- Thursday, April 17th @ 10:30 a.m. 

 The University of Arizona- Junior Day- Tuesday, April 22nd @ 10:30 a.m. 

 

 

Enjoy a restful Spring Break beginning March 10th.                                                        

Students return to school on Tuesday, March 25th. 

 

 

mailto:tierney.margaret@cusd80.com
http://www.cusd80.com/cms/lib6/AZ01001175/Centricity/Domain/977/Student%20Shadow%20form.pdf

